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The Domestic Abuse Act 2021 received Royal Assent on 29 April 2021. The Act introduces the first 

ever statutory definition of domestic abuse and recognises the impact of domestic abuse on children, 

as victims in their own right, if they see, hear or experience the effects of abuse. The statutory 

definition of domestic abuse, based on the previous cross-government definition, ensures that different 

types of relationships are captured, including ex-partners and family members. The definition captures 

a range of different abusive behaviours, including physical, emotional and economic abuse and 

coercive and controlling behaviour. 

All children can witness and be adversely affected by domestic abuse in the context of their home life 

where domestic abuse occurs between family members. Experiencing domestic abuse and/or violence 

can have a serious, long lasting emotional and psychological impact on children. In some cases, a 

child may blame themselves for the abuse or may have had to leave the family home as a result. 

If you are concerned about the effects of domestic abuse on yourself, your children or on another’s 

children, you must seek help by speaking to anyone at school or by contacting these support agencies. 

 

Domestic Abuse: general sources of support 

 

  



Domestic Abuse: specialist sources of support 

 

 

Source: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/domestic-abuse-get-help-for-specific-needs-or-situations/domestic-abuse-specialist-sources-

of-support 


